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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

February 20, 2019 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Officer Karl Hanson, Selectman 
Rick Eaton and Dan Carpenter 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
Old Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro advised there was nothing new to report concerning the Lover’s Lane bus stop. 
 
Police Report 
 
Officer Hanson reported in the past month there had been 216 motor vehicle stops, with 11 
motor vehicle complaints, 24 summonses issued, 14 motor vehicle accidents, and 9 arrests (4 
DWI’s). 
 
The new Intox 9000 has been installed and all officers are currently trained and certified on the 
new machine. 
 
Eaton Hill Road one-way violations appear to be on the rise, which presents issues at the time 
of late and early school starts. 
 
Officer Hanson inquired about an update to the potential change of the Hooksett Road 
intersection with Depot Road.  Mr. DiPietro will ask at the next Board of Selectmen’s meeting. 
 
Review January 16, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
 
Mr. Carpenter motioned to approve the minutes of the January 16, 2019 meeting, as 
written.  Seconded by Mr. DiPietro.  A vote was taken, Mr. Eaton abstained from voting, 
due to absence from that meeting, the motion carried 3-0. 
 
Next Meeting:  March 20, 2019 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Carpenter motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 pm.  Mr. DiPietro seconded the 
motion, with all in favor, so moved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Mike DiPietro 


